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April 12, 2023 

 
 
 
Frank Ward 
Spectrum 
10920 Kenwood Rd 
Cincinnati, Ohio  45242 
 
Case Number:  00799404 
 
After consideration of the facts in the above referenced case, the Underground Technical Committee (UTC) 
has determined that a violation of the Ohio Revised Code (ORC) occurred.  On 1/25/2023 12:00:00 AM 
10:38, you violated the Section(s) below: 
 
3781.29(A)(1) - Incorrect/Improper Marks - Utility failed to locate and mark facilities within 48 hours 
 
Verdict findings: 
 
The Underground Technical Committee (UTC) finds the Respondent violated obligation under ORC 3781.29 
(A) (1).  Respondent is given a $1000.00 monetary penalty to be paid within 30 days of notification. 
 
As a result, you are being issued the following fine:  $1000.00 
 
Payment of your fine is due no later than May 12, 2023.  Failure to pay your fine may result in additional collection 
fees and penalties. 
 
Under Section 4913.25 of the ORC, you have thirty days from the date of this notice to file a written 
application for reconsideration of this determination with the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio.  Your 
application must state with particularity your grounds for reconsideration.  If you have questions about this 
case or would like more information on how to properly file an application for reconsideration please send 
an email request to DamagePrevention@puco.ohio.gov or contact the PUCO Call Center at (800) 686-7826, 
Option 4. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Peter A. Chace, Chief 
Facility & Operations Field Division 
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